Press Release (9/4/04)

Olympic Doc

Dr. Jeffrey Pearson has just returned from the United States Olympic Training Center (USOTC) in Colorado Springs where he served as the volunteer staff physician. During his two week stint, he provided medical care to a wide variety of athletes ranging from Olympic hopefuls to medalists. 
“It was an interesting time to work there,” notes Dr. Pearson. “Although the 2004 Summer Games were taking place in Athens, other athletes remained in residence and the Paralympic athletes were in town preparing for the upcoming Paralympic Games that will take place in Athens later this month.”
Working with these “differently-abled” athletes was particularly rewarding. “One couldn’t help but admire the courage demonstrated by athletes who were missing their sight or their limbs as they participated in sports such as cycling, swimming, wheelchair basketball, sit-down volleyball, and sled ice hockey. These men and women work every bit as hard as the “able-body athletes” but receive little, if any, media attention or commercial endorsements.” 
Dr. Pearson cared for many routine medical conditions and sports-related injuries. Working at 6500 feet altitude, he also had to deal with acute mountain illnesses. His osteopathic manipulative skills also proved popular with many of the athletes.

The USOTC is served by volunteer physicians the year round. Physicians from around the country donate their time for this opportunity and often wait on the a list for over 5 years before they are finally summoned. Athletic trainers also serve as volunteers at the training centers. Volunteers are rated by the permanent USOTC staff and, if they do well, might be invited to travel with and provide medical coverage to US athletes at upcoming events such as the Pan-American or World Games. Future Olympic medical team members are selected from these volunteers.
Dr. Pearson serves as the Medical Director for Medicine-in-Motion, a San Marcos-based family, sports, and industrial medicine clinic. He serves as the medical consultant for the Golden Door Spa and Head Team Physician for Rancho Bernardo High School. He also volunteers his time to help student athletes at the California State University at San Marcos and Palomar College. He resides with his wife and two children in Rancho Bernardo.
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After allowing for some acclimation to the altitude, Dr. Pearson tackled and completed “the Incline” – an abandoned railroad track that runs from 7000 ft to just above 9000 ft in about one mile. (The cities of Manitou Springs and Colorado Springs sprawl out below.)
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